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Principal’s Report 

Support Staff Recognition Week 
The school community is made up of a lot of different 
people, all of whom play a part in the running of schools 
and the provision of quality education to students.  School 
Administrative and Support Staff, whether they work in the 
office, the library, on the school grounds or in a classroom 
setting, are important contributors to the success of the 
school and children’s education. I would like to recognise 
the support staff at Hay Public School who include:  Mrs 
Joanne Dunn, Mrs Samantha Sorensen, Mrs Ruth Headon, 
Mrs Anna Lilburne, Mrs Cate Gaston, Mrs Debbie Jones, 
Ms Kirsten Hutchings, Miss Laura Zambon, Mrs Sue 
Terblanche, Miss Monica Andrews, Mr Shane Orchard, Mr 
Lloyd Brettschneider and Mr Glen Tonkin.  I would like to 
thank them for supporting our students on a daily basis and 
for their dedicated contributions to Hay Public School.  

UNSW Writing Competition 
We have received some pleasing results in the recently 
held University of NSW Writing Competition.  Fourteen 
students participated with four distinctions, four credits, 
two merits and four participation certificates.  Distinctions 
went to Jackson McClure (Year 4), Jim Houston (Year 5), 
Amelia Everett (Year 5) and Bailey Caughey (Year 6); 
Credits went to Emily Caughey (Year 4), Devlin-James 
Clarke (Year 5), Lucy Shea (Year 6) and Indyanna Wilson 
(Year 6); and Merits were awarded to Archie Houston 
(Year 3) and Ben Clark (Year 5). Certificates for Writing 
will be awarded at the STAR assembly on the 14th 
September.  Congratulations to all students who sat the 
test.  Our results this year are outstanding.  

Stage 2 Excursion 
Stage 2 students and their teachers Mrs Rutledge, Mrs 
Books and Mrs Duncan travelled to Borambola Sport and 
Recreation Camp and Junee last week on a one night 
excursion.  Students visited the Junee Liquorice Factory and 
took part in a range of outdoor activities at the camp.  
Excursions are an important part of school life in that they 
complement work studied in the classroom and assist 
students to be independent when away from their families 
for a short period of time. Thank you to the teachers for 
their dedication and care and to the students for their 
exemplary behaviour. 

Attendance 
Education is important and regular attendance at school is 
essential for your child to achieve their educational best 
and increase their career and life options. NSW public 
schools work in partnership with parents to encourage and 
support regular attendance of children and young people. 
When your child attends school every day, learning 
becomes easier and your child will build and maintain 
friendships with other children.  If a student misses as 
little as 8 days in a school term, by the end of primary 
school they’ll have missed over a year of school. 

Have a great week! 

 

Carol Oataway 

Principal 

SCHOOL RULES 

I can do my best. 

I can respect all 
people. 

I can respect all 
property. 

I can be in the right 
place. 

MERIT 

Assembly 

Friday  

7th September 

12.00pm 

School Hall 

All Welcome FATHER’S DAY BREAKFAST 
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Silver September 
Hay Public School P&C will be holding our Silver Septem-
ber fundraiser again for the school. No raffle tickets, bak-
ing or volunteering required! 

5c coins collected on Friday 7th September 

10c coins collected on Friday 14th September 

20c coins collected on Friday 21st September 

50c coins collected on Friday 28th September 
Please hand all coins in to your class teacher on Friday 
mornings. 

The class that raises the most money will be awarded a 
class prize in Term 4 courtesy of the P&C. 

School Uniform FAQ 
Has the school changed its uniform policy? 
Yes the school has changed its policy to come in line with 
the NSW Department of Education’s new school uniform 
policy.  Our policy now gives the students  options to 
wear a dress or shorts and pants. 
Has the school uniform changed? 
No.  There has been no change in the school uniform.  
Earlier this year our families were surveyed and the    
majority of families returned a vote to say they did not 
want to change our current school uniform. 
If a girl wants to wear shorts and pants what are 
her options? 
Every girl has the option to wear grey shorts in summer, 
grey pants in winter and a light blue, button up shirt. 
I see girls wearing white shirts and navy pants and 
shorts.  Is that a uniform option? 
No, that has never been an approved school uniform  
option. 
Is the blue button up shirt a polo shirt? 
No, the blue button up shirt is not a polo shirt.  It is 
made from cotton and buttons all the way down. 
When can the girls start wearing the grey shorts 
and pants? 
They can start immediately.   

FATHER’S DAY BREAKFAST 
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 Sports News 

Riverina Athletics Carnival 
Eight Hay Public School students competed at a very wet and cold  
Regional Athletics Carnival in Albury last Friday.  
Congratulations to all athletes on your outstanding performances 
and sportsmanship.  

The results were as follows: 

Nate Clarke - Long Jump (3rd), 800m (1st), 200m (2nd), 100m (17th) 

Jim Houston - 800m (2nd), 200m (15th)  

Lucy Shea – 200m (retired sick) 

Larissa Sorensen – Discus (6th) 

Karly Fisher – 100m (15th) 

Poppy Barnes – 100m (20th) 

Dylan Ilic – AWD Long Jump (2nd), 100m (2nd) 

Kristian Miller – AWD Long Jump (1st), 100m (1st) 
Special congratulations to the following students who will be repre-
senting Riverina at the NSWPSSA Athletics Carnival to be held at 
Homebush, Sydney 31st October/1st November. 

Nate Clarke – 200m and 800m 

Jim Houston – 800m 

Kristian Miller – AWD 100m and Long Jump 

Dylan Ilic – AWD 100m and Long Jump 
Well done also to Dimity McLean (Booligal), who qualified in two 
events – 200m and 100m. 

Riverina Girls’ Cricket Trials 
Johlee Masters has been nominated to attend the Riverina Cricket 
Trials at Lavington on Tuesday 11th September. Good luck, JJ. 

STAGE 2 EXCURSION—BORAMBOLA 

K-2 Sportspeople of the Week 
Week 6 Sportspeople of the Week were: 

 Oxley ‐ Beau TroƩer, Noah Witherby 

 Cobb ‐ Layne Gleeson, Sophie Harman 

 Cadell ‐ Rachel Taylor, Ryan Clark 

 Sturt ‐ Emily Morrow, Dylan Wilson 

Weekly Attendance Rates 
Week Ending:   31st August 2018 

 
Congratulations to 1S who were our best attending class last week.  
Students in Year 1 are on track with their learning and have an excellent 
chance of achieving their milestones due to their pleasing attendance. 

1 1S 98.75% 

2 3/4R 95.45% 

3 2/3H 90.79% 

4 4B 90% 

5 2Z 89.77% 

6 6SC 89.29% 

7 5J 87.50% 

8 KCH 86.96% 

9 5D 82.35% 

STAGE 3 DEBATING 

CWA Public Speaking Semi Finals 

9:30am   -   Stage 2 

12:00   -   Stage 3 

School Hall 

Families welcome 
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13th Sept P & C Meeting 2pm 

14th Sept CWA Public Speaking Final 

20th Sept Kindergarten Excursion 

24-26th Sept Stage 3 Excursion 

25th Sept Stage 1 Excursion 

28th Sept End of Term 3 

Commemorative Path 
Next year Hay Public School is 150 years old. We 
are planning a commemorative path to be built in 
time for our celebrations on the 20th / 21st 
September 2019. Orders are being taken now. 
Order forms are available at the front office of 
the school or can be downloaded from the Hay 
Public School website.   

www.hay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

All past and present students, staff members and 
families are encouraged to contribute to the path.  
Pavers cost $25 for a single and $50 for a double 

Orders are Due 
21-09-2018 

Forms online/front office 

CWA Annual Education 
Grants 
The Hay Branch of the CWA 
welcomes students entering into 
secondary education in 2019 to 
apply for one of the Education 
Grants available.   
Applications are open from 1 August and close on 30 
September 2018. Application forms are available from 
the front office and should be returned to school by 
Friday 14th September to enable processing by local 


